
Sacred Heart Catholic Church
Serving the people of God in Webb City, Carl Junction, Oronogo,
Carterville, Airport Drive, North Joplin and the surrounding areas.

909 North Madison St. - Webb City, MO 64870 - (417) 673-2044
Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 9 am - 4 pm

website:www.sacredheartwebbcity.net-email:sagcorwebbcity@yahoo.com

Parish Council Members
Roger Bruner - Judy Clarkson -Carleen Herbert - Mary

Jones-Nancy Koester - Jose Ayala - Lynn Onstot-
Noreen Pendergraft-Paul Surgi-Mike Wilson

Parish Finance Committee
Michelle Ducre-Chuck Ganholm-Richard Roark-Debbie

Peterson-William Roderique-Felipe Perez

 Joplin Area Catholic Schools:
Steven Jones Principal - St. Mary’s 623-1465
Greg Emory, Principal - St. Peter’s 624-5605
Gene Koester, Principal - McAuley 624-9320

JACS School Board Members
David Oberley and Lonnie O’Dell

Pastoral Staff
Rev. Gefford Lamprea, Pastor

Sr. María de Jesús Valdez, MRF Hispanic
Ministry

Parish Office
David Oberley, Bookkeeper

Sharon Roche, Sandy McClintock, Secretaries
Parish School of Religion

LeAnn Wilson, Coordinator
Nancy Roark, Youth Minister

Liturgical Coordinators
   Mike Wilson and Philip Johnson

Saturday,  June 02
Vigil:  Trinity Sunday
     5:00pm   Bill Brown

Sunday,  June 03
Trinity Sunday
     9:00am   Leo Radke
  12:15pm   Carmen Zavala
                     Francisco Rodriguez

Monday, June 04
    No Mass

Tuesday, June 05
     11:30am   Streeter Family

Wednesday, June 06
    11:30am    Marriages in June

Thursday,  June 07
    11:30am    Boy Scouts of America

Friday,  June 08
     11:30am  Joseph Hoang Van Nhac
                       Maria Nguyen Thi Chin
                       Maria Hoang Thi Lang

 Saturday,  June 09
Vigil Body and Blood of Christ
    5:00pm    Bill Brown

Sunday,  June 10
Body and Blood of Christ
    9:00am     Patrick Artega
  12:15pm    World Peace

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT

  Sacred Heart Parish exists to fulfill
Christ’s mandate by being a family
that reaches out to share the love of
God with everyone.

 La Parroquia del Sagrado Corazón existe
para cumplir el mandato de Cristo
extendiendo la mano y compartiendo el

amor de Dios con los demás.

Trinity Sunday
Masses This Week

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
  Parents must be registered and

practicing members of the Parish.
Preparation classes are required.  An
appointment must be made with the
pastor, at which time the classes and
Baptism times will be set.

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE
Saturdays from 4:00 to 4:45 pm and by

appointment.
 SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Arrange for a date at the Church Office

at least 6 months prior to your
wedding.  All diocesan regulations must
be fulfilled.

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
Contact the pastor.
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION
Contact LeAnn Wilson 673-4153.
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS ADMISSION

POLICY
Contact the Pastor.

UPCOMING EVENTS
June 07

Gosh 1:00pm
June 14    Knights of Columbus Mtg
June 16    Casino Night
June 25    PCCW Meeting 7:00pm
June 20    Shawl Ministry 6:30pm
June 21    Parish Council 7:00pm
June 23 & 24  Youth Retreat Hike
July 14 & 15  Annual Book Fair and
        PCCW White Elephant Sale
Sept 09   Parish Picnic
Dec 01 & 02  Little Saints of
        Provence Play



BIBLE STUDY
There will not be a Bible Study
meeting next Sunday, June 10,
but will continue the classes
June 17.  The Bible Study group
will be meeting Sundays  in the
St. Joseph Room after the
9:00am Mass.

.

Liturgical Assignments
June 09 & 10
LECTORS
5:00pm
Linda Cushing

9:00am
Shirley Wano
Dale Wano

ALTAR SERVERS
5:00pm
Keely Murphy

9:00am
Joseph Jones
Kai Ducre
Anthony Ware

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
5:00pm
Rita Adams
Louise Bushnell
Gene Mense
David Oberley
Frank Roche

9:00am
Josetta Bayless
Robert Castillo
Barbara Chapman
Virginia Ciborowski
Judy Clarkson
Johna Dixon

SACRISTAN
5:00pm
Frank Roche

9:00am
Betty Granholm

Use of Parish Hall
Please remember if you use
the Church or Parish Hall for
meetings or personal use,
turn off all lights and lock
the exit doors.

St. Ann’s Catholic School
St. Ann’s School in Carthage,
Missouri has an opening for a
Certified/Licensed 1st Grade
Teacher.  Please send a resume to
Paige Wagner, St. Ann’s School,
1156 Grand Ave., Carthage, Mo.
64836.

Religious Articles
Please check out the religious articles
that Father brought back from the
Philippines  They are located on top of
the display case in the Parish Hall.  The
bracelets are hanging next to the
display case.

Share is a program for anybody who
eats.  There are no income guidelines
and you can purchase a classic food
package for as little as $25.00.  Please
check the back of the Church for more
information on how you can save money
on your food bill.  Please contact Mary
at 782-1999, or Kim at 623-6588.

St. Mary’s in Pierce City is having a Old-
FashionedAnnual Festival June 2nd and 3rd.
There will be inflatable bouncers and cow train
rides for children on both days,  plenty of food
and a beer garden.  Please check out the
bulletin board in the parish hall for more
information.

Food Pantry
Sacred Heart Food Pantry is bare.  We have
had a lot of families with children coming in
for help.  We could use soup, canned meats,
spaghetti sauce and spaghetti.  We thank you
for your help, and the families we help, say
thank you too.

DDF
To date our parish has given $16,000 toward our
goal of $23,030.  Thank you!  If you have not yet
made your pledge, please add your gift, whatever
the amount, in solidarity with those who have
already given by returning a pledge card soon.  If
you do not have a pledge card or misplaced yours,
there are cards located in the back of the church.

Church Parking
We ask everyone to please refrain from
parking in the front  of the Church by the curb.
This is for loading and unloading, and for the
elderly.  It is considered a fire hazard.  Thank
you.

CASINO NIGHT
Sacred Heart will be having Casino Night,
June 16th.  The doors will open at 6:00pm.
There will be food, prizes and plenty of games.
There are sign up sheets located in the Parish
Hall for a variety of fun jobs.  We are still in
need of workers and prizes.  So, clear your
calendars and get ready for a night of fun.  For
more information please call Judy Clarkson at
673-5651.

Little Saints of  Provence
The Little Saints of Provence is coming back
Saturday,  December 01 and Sunday,
December 02. Rehearsals will start in early
June.  There are three male roles open.   If
anyone is interested in a part in this play,
please contact Gisele at 673-7296.  We also
need some local talent for entertainment
during intermissions on Saturday and Sunday.

Historic Ste. Genevieve, Missouri invites all of
its parish friends to our Fourth Annual Antique
Show and Sale at its beartiful circa 1912
Knights of Columbus home.  Anitques will fill
both first and second floors of the old mansion
and even overflow onto its spacious lawn.  The
knights will have their wonderful food available
with dining on the  wide front porch
overlooking the big front lawn.  Other French
activities will be going on in town with lots of
lovely shops.

Thank You, Father Geff, the Parish Staff and all
of Sacred Hearat Parishioners for their
hospitality and gratitude this past weekend.
When you read this I will already be in Florida.
I have enjoyed working with you these past
25 years and enjoyed my stay here at
Sacred Heart Church and I  will miss it
all.  Thank you and may God Bless
everyone.
Dick Snowberger

ADORATION OF THE  EUCHARIST
The following  times are available for anyone

to join in prayer for Church Vocations or
other personal needs:
Mondays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight
Tuesdays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight
Wednesdays: 6:00 a.m. till midnight
Thursdays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight

 ADORERS NEEDED
     We are in need of adorers for:

Monday: 11:00pm - Midnight
Tuesday:  10:00pm - 11:00pm
Wednesday:      6:00am     7:00am
Wednesday: 12:00am  -  1:00pm
Wednesdsy:       2:00pm -  3:00pm
Wednesday       9:00pm - 12:00am
Thursday: 11:00pm - 12:00pm
Friday:             6:00pm - 12:00am

Six or more adorers are needed to re-
open adoration on Friday.

   If you would like to help fill these hours,
or for  more information on how you can
get involved with Adoration of the Blessed
Sacrament, please contact: Julio  or Jean
Arteaga,  at 673-2972 or Heather
Roderique at  673-0668.      Thank you.

Janet Taylor
If anyone would like to send a card or visit
Janet Taylor, her address is Doctor’s
Hospital,  Room 207, 2828 N Nashville,
Springfield, Mo. 65803.  She has regained
use of her left side and speech.



PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS

muunitymuunitymuunitymuunitymuunity

Please call  the office if you need to be
put on the prayer chain at 673-2044.

Please Pray for our shut-ins, John Schroer, Lucille McKinzie, Mary Martin, Maria
Carmen Soler, Estelle Grasser, John Brockmeyer, Anna Kluba, Peg Rush, Dick
Rubison, George Rainey and Betty Canton.  Also, please pray for all the
intentions posted in the Adoration Chapel and those posted on our e-mail and
phone prayer chains.

NEW TO THE PARISH?  MOVNG OUT OF
THE PARISH?  please contact the Parish
office for a registration form or to change your
address/phone number.  This information is vital
to keep our records as current as possible.
Contact Sharon at 673-2044.

YOSH
YOSH will meet each Wednesday at 7:00pm
from May 23rd thru June 27th.

Envelopes
Please pick up your new envelopes in
the Parish Hall.   There are still 134
offering envelopes in the Parish Hall.

JACS
The JACS system is accepting
applications for a part-time system
director. The candidate will ideally be an
active catholic, with a Masters in
Educational Administration, Successful
experience as a Secondary or
Elementary Administrator, and
Certifiable Status for Missouri
Principal’s Certificate. Please forward
resume and cover letter to the JACS
business office 930 Pearl, Joplin, MO
64801, or by fax 417-626-8334. Please
contact Chris Banwart for questions
850-8732.
The JACS system is accepting
applications for a full-time administrative
assistant to share time in the System
Director’s Office and Development
Office.  Please forward resume and
cover letter to the JACS business office
930 Pearl, Joplin, MO 64801, or by fax
417-626-8334. Please contact Chris
Banwart for questions 850-8732.

GOSH will meet June 07, at 1:00pm in
the Parish Hall for fun, games and
fellowship.

irtVirtus Training

The Youth of Sacred Heart, grades 6th
thru 12th, and their families are invited
on a camping and hiking trip with Father
Geff.  It will be June 23rd and 24th at
Lake Leatherwood Park near Eureka
Springs, AR.  The meadows camp area
has been reserved for 40 people.  This is
a tent only area but there are camper
sites with full hookups near by.  The cost
is $10.00 per tent and two people, with a
$2.00 charge for each additional person.
Camper sites are $20.00 for full hookup
and $15.00 for water and electric.  For
more information on the park go to
www.cityofeurekasprings.org/
leatherwood.html.  Please see insert for
more details and itinerary.

Please take a moment to remember  the
Military Men and Women and their families
in  your prayers.

SCRIP in the Summer
The SCRIP Fundraiser will continue to operate
through the summer months. Please place your
orders with payment through the SCRIP boxes
at any of the masses on the weekends or through
the school offices in the week. Orders will be
placed on Mondays by 10 AM so that delivery
will be received by Thursday and then distributed
the following weekend. Remember there have to
be enough orders placed to be able to pay for
the shipping and handling charges AND be able
to make some profit for the schools before an
order will be placed. The inventory will continue
to be available at each of the school offices
during their summers hours in the week. Please
contact Rick & Anita Kenkel at 673-2747, or
Sara Metts at 781-6350 with any questions.
Thank you for your support! Please contact Rick
& Anita Kenkel at 673-2747, or Sara Metts at
781-6350 with any questions. Thank you for
your support!

Fr. GeffFr. GeffFr. GeffFr. GeffFr. Geff
SaysSaysSaysSaysSays

Dearest Parishioners,

Today is the celebration of Trinity
Sunday the first Sunday after
Pentecost.
 On this day, the church rejoices
in the impenetrable mystery that
God is triune (three-in-one) —
Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. How
the Lord can be one God in three
distinct persons is completely
beyond the ability of any human
to understand. By the power of
the Holy Spirit, Christians accept
this incomprehensible mystery as
a fundamental article of faith.
It can never be understood or
rationalized — it can only be
accepted by faith. Since faith
comes only through the Holy
Spirit working through the means
of grace, it is appropriate that
this glorious mystery is
celebrated on the first Sunday
after Pentecost, the great
festival of the coming of the Holy
Spirit.

Please, once again, I would like
to remind everyone of our Casino
night, we still need your help.
Please take a moment to fill out
a sign up sheet, or contact Judy
Clarkson for information.

I am looking forward to the hike
in June.  Please check out the
insert in the bulletin this week
for more information.  These will
be two days of spiritual growth
and renewal.

Our DDF fund is growing.  We
have $16,000 toward our goal of
$23,000. If you need a form to
fill out for DDF please see an
usher in the back of the Church.

Peace be with you,
Father Geff

We would like to thank
POP A TOP car wash for
advertising in our bulletin.

 
Collection Weekly 

Budget Actual 

Envelopes 4006 4412 
Plate 216 410 
Maint/Repair 313 472 
Envelopes Issued  247 Used 90 
   



Hedge-Lewis Funeral Home
301 W. Broadway

Webb City, Missouri 56870
Phone: 417-673-4666

“Family Owned and Operated”

2901 Arizona Ave - PO Box 940 - Joplin, Missouri 64802
(417) 623-7500 - Fax: (417) 623-0902 - 1-800-444-8675

sbrothers@theinsurancenter.com

SACRED HEART BOOK BOOTH
now at 2 locations

 #87 at Connie’s Antiques
3421 N. Range Line Road

also at Goads on North Side of
the Square in Carthage

Booth #249

To advertise in this bulletin, contact the church office at (417) 673-2044

Michael R. LaFerla, DDS, MS, PC
Specialist in Orthodontics

“Creating Smiles With Style”

417-206-7770
2805 E. 29th Street
Joplin, MO 64804

Member of the American Association of Orthodontists

1460 S. Madison Street - Webb City, MO
(417)-673-0050

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

BAKER DAVIS RODERIQUE
A PROFESSIONAL  CORPORATION

William F. Roderique, CPA

112 North Webb Street                                          Phone: 417.673.2432
P. O. Box 431                                                              Fax: 417.673.1837
Webb City, Missouri 64780                     Email: wroderique@bdrcpas.com
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“We Sell Smiles”

Inflatables  Rides  Games  Catering
Matt Sossamon

www.sosentertainment.biz
21455 Journey Lane            417-499-0801
Webb City, MO 64870      email:

m.sossamon@mchsi.com

108 N. MAIN
WEBB CITY, MO 64870

Phone: (417) 673-1242
Home:  673-2304PAM DRAKE

1107 South Madison, Suite A
Webb City, MO 64870

Located in the Cardinal Plaza, across from Walmart
(417) 673-4909

pop A top
  CARWASH
    925 Hwy D
Oronogo, MO 64855
     417-673-8733

623-1991

814 Main Street
Joplin, Missouri

M-F  8:00am - 5:00pm
SAT   9:00am - noon

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH
WISH LIST

CALL THE OFFICE FOR WANTED ITEMS

MINERS
ICE CO

2220 WEST 20TH
JOPLIN, MO

417-673-0700

after 9:00am Mass

      MADISON PET CLINIC
                 417-673-2455

    Pet Clinic                    Pet Surg
   1631 S. Madison         Stones Corner
   Webb City, MO           Webb City, MO

“Quality Pet Care at an Affordable Price”


